2013 Grants

201 4 and Fellowships

Highlights from Academic Year 2013-14:

The Office of Foundation and Government Relations (OFGR) supported the submissions of 73
proposals, including 19 fellowship proposals, an 11% increase over last year’s total of 66 proposals.

There were 41 faculty-engaged proposal submissions, to private and public funders for both
institutional priorities and individual research/travel grants.

OFGR worked with faculty members to bring in the College’s first grants from the Bill & Melinda Gates
Foundation Grand Challenges Explorations and the National Endowment for the Humanities (NEH)
Enduring Questions, as well as a $400,000 Luce Initiative on Asian Studies and the Environment
(LIASE) implementation grant from the Henry Luce Foundation.

One first-year faculty member received a Whiting Foundation research/travel fellowship and several
faculty pursued prestigious fellowships, resulting in awards from the Memorial Foundation for Jewish
Culture, the Erikson Institute, and Fulbright to three senior faculty.

The College was awarded two grants to support the summer institutes: $5,000 from the Academy of
Motion Picture Arts & Sciences to support the Creative Media Institute, and $90,000 from the Samuel
H. Kress Foundation to support the Institute for Curatorial Practice.

OFGR met with 61 Hampshire faculty and staff members on concept development, funding research,
proposal and budget development, and grant reporting. The following graphics provide a visual overview of a
very productive year.
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Faculty Grants 2013-14

Dula Amarasiriwardena, professor of chemistry, has been awarded $9,000 from the Pittsburgh Conference
Memorial National College Grants Program. The grant will support the purchase of a UV spectrophotometer,
which you can read more about here.

Donna Cohn, assistant professor of applied design, has been awarded $100,000 from the Bill & Melinda Gates
Foundation. Professor Cohn's pearl millet thresher was chosen as one of the Gates Foundation's Grand
Challenges Explorations projects that addresses "Labor Saving Innovations for Women Smallholder Farmers."
Read more about Professor Cohn's work with the pearl millet thresher here.

Rachel Ama Asaa Engmann, assistant professor of African studies, received a $7,870 Whiting Fellowship to
support her archaeological research in Ghana.

Salman Hameed, associate professor of integrated science and humanities, received a $199,656 grant from the
John Templeton Foundation to create a science and Islam video resource database. Read more about
Professor Hameed's Templeton grant here.

Betsy Hartmann, professor of development studies, was awarded a Fullbright Fellowship for the 2014-15
academic year. Read more about Professor Hartmann's work here.

Karen Koehler, professor of architectural and art history, received a $22,000 National Endowment for the
Humanities (NEH) grant for the Enduring Questions program. Professor Koehler also secured a $90,000 grant
from the Samuel H. Kress Foundation and a $12,000 grant from Five Colleges, Inc to support the Institute for
Curatorial Practice.

S. Billie Mandle, assistant professor of photography, received a Banff artist residency.

Sarah Partan, associate professor of animal behavior in the School of Cognitive Sciences, has been awarded
$10,000 from the John T. and Jane A. Wiederhold Foundation to support community-based research into the
role of environmental change in the evolution of animal communication. Read more about Professor Partan's
work here.

Abraham Ravett, professor of film and photography, was awarded a fellowship from the Memorial Foundation
for Jewish Culture. Read more about Professor Ravett's film here.

Annie Rogers, professor of psychoanalysis and clinical psychology, received an Erikson Scholars Fellowship.
Falguni Sheth, associate professor of philosophy and political theory, was awarded $2,500 from the American
Philosophical Association to support the California Roundtable on Philosophy and Race conference. Read more
about Professor Sheth's conference here.

Lee Spector, professor of computer science in the School of Cognitive Sciences, has been awarded $42,000

from the National Science Foundation for his Human-Competitive Evolutionary Computation project. Read more
about Dr. Spector's project here.

Institutional Grants 2013-14

The Allen Hilles Fund awarded $3,000 for James Baldwin Scholar Internships.

The Academy of Motion Pictures Arts and Sciences awarded two grants to Hampshire: $10,000 to the
Entertainment Industry Internship Program (EIIP) and $5,000 to the Creative Media Institute.
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The Association of American Colleges and Universities' (AAC&U) Bringing Theory to Practice program awarded
Hampshire College a $1,000 Seminar Grant.

First Niagara Bank Foundation awarded $2,500 to Hampshire Youth Connect.

The Kendall Foundation awarded $50,000 to Hampshire College to support our 100% Local Food Challenge, a
component of Hampshire's Healthy Food Transition. Read more about the Kendall Foundation Grant here.

The Henry Luce Foundation awarded the College a $400,000 implementation grant for use over four years to
continue Hampshire's work with building exchange networks in China and Thailand related to food,
sustainability agriculture, and climate change. Professors Kay Johnson, Dula Amarasiriwardena, Kim
Chang, Sue Darlington, and Brian Schultz will lead projects associated with this grant. Read more about
faculty members' work on the LIASE grant here.

The Lydia B. Stokes Foundation awarded $240,000 to Hampshire College to support the New England Center
for Food and Agriculture at the Hampshire Farm Center. Read more about the Center here.

The National Endowment for the Humanities awarded a Library Preservation Assistance Grant of $5,765 to
theHampshire College Archives

The Wallace Global Fund awarded $25,000 to the College to support the conference on "Intentionally Designed
Endowment: Aligning Your Investment Portfolio with your Environmental, Social, and Governance Goals," which
was held in April 2014.

The William C. Bullitt Foundation awarded $10,000 to the James Baldwin Scholars Program

The Civil Liberties and Public Policy (CLPP) program has received $2,000 from the Ettinger Foundation,
$10,000 from the Mary Wohlford Foundation, $10,127 from the Institute for International Education, $25,000
from the Huber Foundation, $50,000 from the Foundation for a Just Society, $59,087 from the Educational
Foundation of America, $60,000 from the Overbook Foundation, $300,000 from the Packard Foundation,
$15,000 from the Anderson-Rogers Foundation and Moriah Foundation, and $5,000 from the MS Foundation for
general operating support.
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